
OMGAA

OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT

April 18, 2006

Chair:
Meeting called to order by Mike Parenteau, President at 7:05 p.m.

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Dave Ditty, Gary Fena, Tom Goltz, Steve Larson, David Mauch, Don Myhre, Marci Sadler, Paul Sperl, Ron Torfin, Bob Usset, Ward Wallner, Jeff Young, Jeanne Vestal and Tim Murphy

Open Forum:

The Board heard from two former coaches who have several concerns about events that took place during 2005 season.  They assumed that had been “blackballed” since they were not asked to be head coaches in 2006.  The OMGAA Board has not disqualified any coaches since 2004.  

The Board also heard from a parent who had concerns about the having the tryouts for the American League and tryouts for the Junior Traveling teams at the same time.  Dave Ditty explained that time constraints forced the 2006 tryouts to be done simultaneously.  Next year we hope to be able to have separate tryouts.
Jeanne Vestal reiterated that April 28th will be the first day that fields can be reserved for practices.  She will need the name and phone number of the head coach of each team to ensure control of the reservations.  

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of March 2006 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Don Myhre



Seconded by Paul Sperl 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended April 18, 2006 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Paul Sperl 




Seconded by Ron Torfin 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Tom Goltz reported that there were no deposits made to OMGAA’s bank account for the on-line / late registrations due to an error at the bank or by the web master.  The 130 registered players will be placed on teams and parents contacted by e-mail or regular mail to collect fees.  
Election of Directors:

The Rules of Order were suspended by Mike Parenteau
Open Position - Training Director:

Mike Parenteau introduced Dave Mauch who has volunteered to serve as the Training Director.  According to the revised By-Laws, the term will end in an even year.  Dave provided some of his background and involvement with OMGAA.  


A motion to approve Dave Mauch as the Training Director was made by Don 
Myhre

Seconded by Marci Sadler


Motion was voice approved unanimously
Directors Reports:

Junior House League Director:
Steve Larson reported that teams have been formed and the coaches meetings are set.  He expects to start the season by the second week of May.
Senior Traveling League Director:  Ron Torfin reported that Osseo High School coaches have started their own Mickey Mantle team- which may leave OMGAA with very few players to field a team.  If there are enough players, Ron suggested that the OMGAA team be placed in a less competitive league for this year.  Ron discussed some of the concerns raised by the high school coaches with the OMGAA policies- such as not allowing 15 year olds to play up and having outside evaluators to choose the teams.  The high school coaches want to keep their teams together.  Further discussion on the topic will be brought forward.
House Fast Pitch Director:  Jeff Young reported an increase of about 12 players from last year.  He expects to have the same number of teams.  There were 9 players not chosen for traveling teams, but only 3 chose to play in the House League- some of those players were from Wayzata.  He expects the season to begin the week of June 5.

Jeff also expressed the gratitude of the Osseo High School Fastpitch team for the donation of the pitching machine to their program.  
Traveling Fastpitch Director:  Bob Usset reminded the Board about the event on April 28 at Maple Grove Junior High where all five teams from Maple Grove High School will play Osseo High School under the lights.  All OMGAA Fastpitch players will receive a free hotdog and pop. The proceeds from the fundraiser at Buca totaled $189.  Bob expects to form 11 teams this year.
Senior House League Director:  Paul Sperl stated that his leagues are ready to begin the season- tryouts and the draft for the American League is complete.  Senior House League will be down one team from last year.  
Junior Traveling Director:  Dave Ditty reported that tryouts are complete.  Dave reported the portable batting cages worked very well inside the Plymouth Dome.  There was a lot of positive feed back from parents about for having the tryouts at one location.  He has also had a lot of positive feedback for adding teams in age brackets with sufficient number of players.  There will be 2 more junior traveling teams this year 
Tournament Director:  Gary Fena has not yet heard about the ASA berth for the Rumble in the Grove fastpitch tournament in June.
Equipment Director:  Marci Sadler reported that everything is set for equipment pick up.  The rule books have yet to arrive.  We need to have a clean up day at the storage shed to clear out old equipment.
Information Technology Director:  Don Myhre will be reviewing different web site providers in the near future.  He’ll send out links to the Board members for trials.  He expects to have a recommendation very soon.  
Vice President:  Ward Wallner has the photo order forms for the league directors as well as Twins night flyers to be distributed to coaches at upcoming meetings.  Ward also reported on the Scholarship Committee.  They will be sending letters to the applicants soon to inform them of the committee’s decision.  Ward asked that Board members try to come early to the May meeting to make the presentation to the winners.  
President:
Mike Parenteau reported that we should have a definite answer from the IRS within 2-3 weeks on the 501(c) 3 status.  During this process he discovered the original Articles of Incorporation of OMGAA from 1979.  He will try to contact those people to invite them to a future meeting.  
Committee Reports:

Dome Facility- Marci Sadler reported that there have been several meetings with other youth sports associations.  During those meetings it was determined that a recommendation will be made to the Maple Grove Citizens’ Action Committee to locate the dome at Maple Grove Senior High School.  The group has met with and received support from school officials and coaches and they will next approach the School Board.  The group is unsure of the next steps in the process, but Marci will keep the OMGAA informed of developments. 
Unfinished Business:

On-Line Store:

Jeff Young reported that he has made a request to web site provider to correct issues regarding features and functionality needed to make the store work properly.  The store will remain on hold until issues are resolved.  
New Business:

2007 Try- Outs:

Discussion about reserving the Plymouth Dome in advance so that OMGAA is able to get more desirable dates for tryouts in 2007.  Bob Usset reminded the Board that it’s not possible to officially reserve space until August.  He will work with league directors to get agreement on dates to be requested.  
Fall Leagues:
Mike Parenteau reminded the Board that it should be reviewing budgets and plans for the 2006 Fall Leagues in the near future.  We should plan on more players than in the past since games will be played in Maple Grove.  Registration will need to begin in July.

Summer Meeting Schedules:

Mike Parenteau reminded the Board that meetings will begin at 9:00 pm in May, June and July.  Directors reports will be very minimal for these hour long meetings.

8 year old Pitching Machine League for Fastpitch:
Discussion was held about the possibility of a Pitching Machine League for 8 year old girl’s fastpitch.  Many kids drop out of the program and turn to other sports because they are bored with Cub Ball.  Another field with electricity for the pitching machine will need to be provided.  No decision was made at this time.
Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Paul Sperl


Seconded by Tim Murphy


Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Future Meetings:

	May 16, 2006
	9:00 pm

	June 20, 2006
	9:00 pm

	July 18, 2006
	9:00 pm

	August 15, 2006
	7:00 pm

	September 19, 2006
	7:00 pm

	October 17, 2006
	7:00 pm

	November 21, 2006
	7:00 pm

	December 19, 2006
	7:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center

